From: Chiara Cadei

Sent: 03 August 2020 08:47
To: DevelopmentControl

Subject: Planning application PLAN/2020/0568

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am writing today to **formally object** to the above planning application and I would like my objection to be duly noted and acknowledged.

The area around the planned Greening Goldsworth Road development is certainly in need of development however building 956 homes comprising of 5 towers of 9 storey, 21 storey 2x 29 storey and 41 storey is definitely not the answer.

Only 48 storey of the 965 homes will be affordable and only 24 of the 965 are likely to be big enough for families. Furthermore the plan is for building and selling only 216 parking for an estimated 2464 resident, this is absolutely unacceptable.

With the current situation and with working from home becoming the norm, people will not need to commute from and to London. Woking needs families homes with space for working and living not a huge bed sit.

Affordable housing is a massive need in our area but most of these developments are not geared up to be affordable family homes. Skyscrapers are not the answer. They are not what Woking needs.

Furthermore Woking has been known as an area with terrible traffic congestion for years now. To support this number of new homes serious investment is needed in roads and public transport in the area. This includes rail services to London which have seen some of the worst overcapacity in the country. Woking has seen no investment in public services such as additional GP provision, school places, council services etc. GP practices are already stretched (lead-times for a GP appointment is now a minimum of 4 weeks, when I moved to Woking 15 years ago, it was next day) and will be unable to support hundreds of new residents. These high-rises are a blight on what was a nice landscape, it is disgusting to be able to see them from as far as Guildford. Woking is a town, not a city. Please stop ruining it and using 'affordable housing' as an excuse, there are other solutions that don't add to congestion in an already congested place.

Best regards

Chiara Cadei (Mrs) 6 Delara Way Woking GU216NY



Chiara Cadei Partnership Executive | WWF-UK

WWF-UK | The Living Planet Centre | Rufford House | Brewery Road | Woking | GU21 4LL

Follow WWF-UK on Facebook, Tiger Facebook, Twitter or Pinterest



For a future where people and nature thrive | wwf.org.uk

© 1986 panda symbol and ® "WWF" Registered Trademark of WWF. WWF-UK registered charity (1081247) and in Scotland (SC039593). A company limited by guarantee (4016725)

We're WWF and we are fighting for your world – for wildlife, for people, for nature. Join us.

Find out more at wwf.org.uk

WWF-UK, a charity registered in England number 1081247 and in Scotland number SC039593 and a company limited by guarantee registered in England number 4016725, whose registered office is at The Living Planet Centre, Rufford House, Brewery Road, Woking, Surrey GU21 4LL. VAT number 733 761821.

This email and attachments are confidential and may be legally privileged. If you have received this email in error please contact the sender and then delete the email from your system. This email is intended solely for the addressee and if you are not the intended recipient you must not use, disclose, distribute, copy, print or rely on this email. Addressees should check this email and any attachments for viruses and no representation is made that this email and any attachments are virus-free.